
Sun Herald - 04/24/06 http://www.sun-herald.com/NewsArchive2/042406/tp9ch3.htm?date=0...

1 of 2 4/26/2006 2:58 PM

 

  Mon, April 24, 2006

Home | Sports | Classifieds | Charlotte News | Englewood News | North Port News | DeSoto 
News | Venice News

04/24/06

Schools focus of tri-board summit

The Charlotte County School Board will play 
host to an annual planning workshop with 
county commissioners and Punta Gorda city 
council members on May 1.

The three boards will discuss, among other things, how changes in federal
and state class-size regulations can be reconciled with booming residential 
development.

The workshop begins at 2 p.m. in the School Board's Administration Building,
1445 Education Way, in Murdock.

Since the federal "No Child Left Behind" policy and the subsequent state's
class-size restrictions were adopted, county planners have noted smaller 
classrooms will mean more schools.

The School Board has responded with a short-term plan that emphasizes
enlarging the capacities of the district's six hurricane-destroyed schools -- 
East, Neil Armstrong and Peace River elementaries; Punta Gorda Middle 
School; the Baker Center; and Charlotte High School.

The board's five-year plan work program sets aside $53 million for the
district's fourth high school, $23.1 million for a new middle school, and $18.5 
million for a new elementary school.

The soonest construction will begin for any of the new schools is 2009,
according to the district's five-year plan.

How Kitson & Partner's proposed city of more than 40,000 residents on less
than 18,000 acres on Babcock Ranch will affect the board's plans will also be 
discussed.

The district estimates Kitson's development will require three new elementary
schools, one middle school and one high school that will cost, collectively, 
$154 million.

Commissioners and city council members may also question the board about
its tentative plans to adopt impact fees up to $5,000 on each new home.

On March 1, commissioners imposed a $4.10-per-foot impact fee on new
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residential development. Using this formula, a 2,160-square-foot home would 
generate $8,838 in fees.

On the same day, DeSoto County commissioners adopted impact fees
ranging from $3,800 for a smaller home to $10,093 for a larger dwelling.

The DeSoto County School District is also pondering imposing impact fees.
Right now, the only area school district to do so is Sarasota County which 
levies new homes $2,032.

You can e-mail John Haughey at jhaughey@sun-herald.com
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